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Subject: Gluek Park Clean Up Continues
Western Mineral Products - Gluek Park
1926 Marshall Street NE, Minneapolis, MN
Latitude: 45.0072000
Longitude: -93.2714000

POLREP No.: 42 Site #: B5P2
Reporting Period: August 21 to September 9, 2005 D.O. #: 0010

Start Date: 6/13/2005 Response Authority: CERCLA

Mob Date: 6/6/2005 Response Type: Time-Critical
Demob Date: NPL Status: Non NPL
Completion Date: Incident Category: Removal Action
CERCLIS ID #: MNN 000508 056 Contract # 68-S5-03-01
RCRIS ID #:

Site Description
Please refer to PolRep 38 or 39 for details.

Current Activities

During this reporting period the following work was completed: grid numbers 4,5, 15 and 16 were
excavated, grid numbers 30 and 31 were restored, grid numbers 32 and 33 were excavated and restored,
and approximately 176 tons of asbestos contaminated soils were disposed of site. Please refer to the
Documents Section for an up- to-date grid map.

Of the 227 perimeter monitoring air samples collected as of 9 September 2005, 1 was overloaded with
dust or damaged, thus preventing the analysis of the sample cartridge. Of the remaining samples that have
been analyzed, 31 samples (14%) contained concentrations of asbestos above the project-specific air
quality objective with a maximum concentration of 0.008 S/cc. 26 of these samples were collected
between 13 June 2005 and 16 June 2005. During this period the analytical laboratory was using a higher
sensitivity and the analytical method detection limit used could not achieve our desired level. Per our
request, the laboratory adjusted its sensitivity to 0.001 S/cc as of 17 June 2005. Since 17 June 2005, 5
samples were reported above the air quality objective of 0.001 S/cc with a maximum of 0.002 S/cc. 2 of
these samples were reported in higher sensitivity resulting from lower volume intake. 3 of these samples
were associated with near source sampling. Laboratory asbestos concentrations in all remaining 195
samples collected and analyzed since 17 June 2005 reported concentrations at or below the air quality
objective.

Of the 45 soil samples collected as of 9 September 2005 , 2 had detectable levels of tremolite and
chrysotile asbestos <1%, and 0 samples were over the action level of 1%.

For details on sampling procedures, please see Documents Section.



Planned Removal Actions

The office trailers will be moved to an already restored area to allow for the excavation of grid numbers

2,3,13 and 14.

Next Steps

Placement of riprap on the River bank, which is schedule to start on or around September 12.

Key Issues
None at this time.

Disposition of Wastes

Approximately 176 tons of asbestos contaminated soils were removed and disposed of site during this

reporting period.

Waste Stream H Quantity || Manifest # H Disposal Facility |
Asbestos contaminated || Approximately 176 || Manifest number 0092 to ||Onyx FCR Landfill, Buffalo,
soils. tons. 0099. MN.
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